Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc.
Minutes of the General Meeting, June 10, 2004

The potluck and book sale began at 5:30 and the sale continued later.

President, Susan West opened the meeting at 7:05pm. She introduced Nola
Ferguson, Scholarship Chairperson who introduced this years recipient of the scholarship,
Mihong Ma. Mihong shared some of her work with us and expressed her appreciation.

Joann Conklin passed around a clipboard for volunteers to sign up to help sell
tickets on the opportunity quilt at an Antique show at City College this weekend and 4th
of July at Stow House.

Show and Tell included: Laura Nanna-Congrats Christopher, Erma Sheaha-Baby
Quilt, Ingrid Bergere-Africa’s Women, Kristin Otte-class samples, Diana Iler-3
community quilts, Doris Gilman-community quilt, Roasna Swing- Star Quilt.

Two new members were introduced.

Vice-President of Current Programs, Penny Odom mentioned Andrea Parejda and
Nancy Helpern. Diane Eardley attended a workshop with Andrea as teacher and said she
was a wonderful teacher and a superb technician.

Susan West invited the board to her home for dinner at 5:30 for the June board
meeting. Maps were provided.

Susan encouraged people to consider a board position next year.

Librarian, Laura Nanna thanked Heather Georgakis and Irma
for all their help and explained how the upcoming speaker’s books would be encased in a
sleeve to distinguish them.

Betty Kelley, Quilt Show Chairperson, announced that the next meeting of the
committee would be July 20, at Maravilla. The idea for an interactive quilt has been
brought forth.

Kristin Otte encouraged everyone to get their applications for the quilt show in
asap. She said that Joann Conklin would handle the wearable applications and they are
due in September.

Cynthia Manzer said that everyone should do something at the show. There are
stand up and sit down jobs. Quilt stands are needed for the September Challenge
meeting. Applications will be accepted in July and August. This is a separate application
from the quilt show application.

Next month Block of the Month is “Whirligig”. Anne Blackwell won all the
blocks for this month which was wedding ring.

A new member, Ruth Wilson won the raffle for the featherweight sewing
machine. The raffle netted $427 which will go to purchase a new podium.

The book sale made around $700.

The meeting was adjourned around 8:25.

Respectfully submitted,
Paulette Ley

Secretary



